
Muckairn Mussels Seaweed application – Method Statement 

Introduction 

Muckairn Mussels ltd, intend to apply to Marine Scotland for licenses to set light lines seeded with 

algae (up to 4 species) on existing, licensed mussel farm in Loch Etive, Argyll and Bute. It is our 

intention to have the necessary consent in place to start seeding lines early in 2018.  

The license application will have the critical information required and as much information we can 

get on the license currently held and any consultation responses received during the setup of the 

original mussel farm.  

We hope that when MS-LOT approach the original statutory consultees you receive a reply of no 

contest from each and that Marine Scotland will be confidant about consenting licences. 

This Method Statement will be submitted along with the Algae License by the license holder and site 

owner’s Agent and paid for immediately by BACS to begin the process.  

The expected level of seaweed work is low as the work will primarily be done on a trial basis so cost 

of works expected are to be less than £2,500, so the marine licence application fee will be £56. At 

this time there are no plans for large scale commercial operations. The site will primarily be used as 

a test bed for seeding media and deployment and harvesting techniques. Should that situation 

change, MS-LOT will be informed via an FEP5 form. 

The works will be bounded within the coordinates of 5 existing consented mussel farm arrays at the 

Muckairn site. Please see the attachments “Site map - All Sites, Muckairn Mussels, Loch Etive”, as 

well as attachments with individual site coordinates and larger scaled maps. 

In water equipment 

We will use the same header floats, ropes and anchors, same type of headlines, rafts and same 

shore infrastructure as is already in place at the site of the established, charted mussel farm with 

appropriate special marks denoting their limits. 

There are no chemical additions or treatments used for the seaweed growing process. The seeded 

stock is sourced from local shore sites and will be cultured onto growing medium at commercial 

hatcheries such as Scottish Association for Marine Science (SAMS) at Dunstaffnage or any of the 

other hatcheries that are emerging around Scotland. The harvest for seeding plants will be very 

small volumes (<10 wet kg) and by taking no more than around 25% in any given patch on a shore. 

The species to be farmed are all found locally at or near the farm sites. 

The species planned for use are Dulse (palmaria palmata), Oarweed (laminaria digitata) and Sugar 

Kelp (saccharina latissima). We will also trial small amounts of Atlantic Wakame (alaria esculenta). 

The lines will be deployed by existing mussel farm vessels. Regular monitoring will decide the 

optimum harvest periods. Harvesting will be a reversal of the process using the same vessels. We 

expect the usual pattern of deployment to be from October to February and the expected harvest 

period being April to June. We will undertake regular monitoring of seaweed growth and duty of 

care over lines. 
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